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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 23rd January 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
We were treated to a fantastic Class assembly by Year 6 on Friday. The theme was their topic Invaders. They shared with us their descriptive writing, poetry, long ship models and art work of symmetrical brooches. We also enjoyed their retelling of the story of Beowulf. Because Class 6 had worked so hard on their assembly, Mr Mayling felt that the whole of Class 6 deserved a Gold Star award. Below is a list of the other children who won a Gold Star for last week:

Reggie Clarke & Mason Hughes (Reception Class) – fantastic ‘book talk’ during guided reading
Mollie Mathews (Class 1) – adding super adjectives to her description of a pirate
Lottie  Croxford (Class 1) – great maths work using her fingers to double
Isla Mayer (Class 2) – for a beautiful watercolour painting of Neverland
Louisa Boyd-Leslie (Class 2) – explaining in such fantastic detail all about the ozone layer and global warming during guided reading
Joshua Hearn (Class 3) – working hard in literacy and topic all week and producing fantastic work
Kyra Thompson (Class 3) – for creative Kennings
Emily Collen (Class 4) – brilliant vocabulary for her kennings poem
Chloe Verrek (Class 4) – for fantastic work in maths
Harriet Jolly (Class 5) – fantastic maths work that was completed at home
Anoushka Bhattacharya (Class 5) – an outstanding opening statement for her instructions

Class 6 – for their hard work preparing for their Beowulf assembly in a very busy week
On Tuesday the Junior Choir had a fantastic day, and night, at the O2 arena for the Young Voices concert. We had a great night and the children did Mill Lane proud by singing loudly and dancing enthusiastically throughout the night. It was brilliant that so many family and friends were able to travel down to London to support us and I’m glad everyone had such a great time too. A big thank you to Michaela Locock for creating a banner for the parents to put up which meant for the first time we were able to locate where our family and friends were sitting. Also thank you to Zoe Varney for organising the coaches for the children and parents and Mrs Wingrove and Mrs Hiley who helped supervise the children. Finally, a huge thank you to Mrs Thompson for all her help in organising the event but also her musical expertise in helping the children learn the songs. 
It has been a busy week, not only with the Young Voices concert and Class 6 assembly, but on Friday the MLSA held a movie night. This proved to be very enjoyable and the KS1 & KS2 children enjoyed their films. Friday was also the closing date for children to hand in their designs for the new library. We have had lots of entries and we will be shifting through the entries to pick the best features designed by the children. We will let you know the winners in due course and we will display some of the designs in the L-Shape corridor.
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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